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Dear East Hoathly Families,  

What a fabulous term we have had! The children have all worked incredibly hard. A huge 

thank you to our FPTA for all the fundraising they have done this term - this is such an 

important part of our school to ensure children have the best experiences.  

All children have been involved in our Christmas celebrations and I am so proud of each 

and every one of them. We finished the term with joy from the amazing Nativity and the 

Christingle service.  

And finally, a huge thank you all our parents for all that you do to support the school.  

From all the staff  

Wishing you all a very merry Christmas and a happy new year. 

 

 

Mrs Briley 

 

 



 

Breakfast Club 

We would like to gauge interest in starting a 'Breakfast Club’ from 8.00-8.40 Monday

- Friday in term time potentially starting from Term 4. Please note this is a             

consultation at this stage.  

 

If you would be interested, please complete the Google Form via the following link - 

Click here for Google Form 

  

 

https://forms.gle/vco4dLBdK98buDe3A


 

Dear all,  

 

The current trustees of the FPTA are unable to continue due to a combination of 

no treasurer, dwindling trustee numbers and work / life commitments mean that 

the continuation of the FPTA is not possible in its current form.  

 

As such, it would seem appropriate to pause the FPTA and distribute the funds 

raised to date to the school. Mrs Briley will work with parents and school        

community to relaunch a PTA in the summer.  

 

The FPTA need to give 21 days notice of the intention to dissolve the FPTA in its 

current form and therefore a formal EGM will be held on 11 January at the King's 

Head at 7pm to do this. 

 

Mrs Briley and the school team would like to thank all the present members of 

the FPTA for everything they have done for the school community and we look 

forward to a relaunched PTA in 2024.  

 

The FPTA  

FPTA  

Key Dates  

January 2024  

2/1 - INSET Day  

3/1 - Term 3 starts  



 

Attendance  

The Pioneer Federation goal is an average attendance rate of 97%, recognising that 

each school day provides opportunities for learning, as well as social and emotional 

development. It is noticeable when students miss school as it impacts on their          

progress. Attendance for this week is:  

Whole school: 90.5% 

Year: 95.4% 

Hedgehogs: 82.2%  Squirrels: 92.5% 

Foxes: 92.9%  Owls: 89.2%  

Well done, Foxes Class! 

Less than 94.9% - Red  

95 to 96.4% - Amber 

96.5 to 99.9% - Green   

100% - Gold 

Celebration Assembly  

On Friday 8th December these children received a values certificate:  

Hedgehogs - Ellana 

Squirrels - Daisy and Maya  

Foxes - Stanley and Joseph  

Owls - Paddy & Kenzie   

 

 



 

This is Olive she is a new 'Federation Dog'. She is fully registered and 

insured with Canine Concern (same as Tilly) and may be seen popping up in 

schools across the federation in the new year. Welcome Olive!  

School Dogs 

Tilly has been visiting children in Foxes Class this term. Foxes have        

enjoyed reading her stories and spending time with Tilly. We have loved 

seeing Tilly in her festive outfits!  



 

News from Nursery  

This week in Nursery, we have had lots of fun taking part in many Christmas         

activities.  We also took part in our first Nativity, we all had a great time                    

performing to our families and friends.  



 

News from Hedgehogs Class 

Over the past term, Nursery, Hedgehogs and Squirrels have been working hard, 

practicing their Nativity! They have been incredibly patient and resilient with the 

numerous rehearsals and singing practices we have been taking part in. A big thank 

you to all the parents and carers for your support with practising lines, sourcing    

costumes and being a fabulous audience for KS1! We think they did amazingly well!  



 

News from Squirrels Class 

This week, Squirrel's class were very excited for their Christmas lunch. They 

spent time carefully making hats to wear; they created reindeer hats and Christ-

mas inspired head wear. They really enjoyed it. The lunch was delicious with pigs in 

blankets, roast potatoes and of course Turkey. Thank you very much Bev for a 

lovely lunch and Bobby for always helping us in the lunchhall!  



 

News from Foxes Class 

This week Foxes have been practicing and getting ready for our 

Christingle service. We have learnt about the meaning of the 

Christingle which Father James taught us about in our service on      

Friday. We made enormous Christmas hats for our Christmas Lunch 

which we enjoyed immensely. We hope you all have a wonder       

Christmas!  



 

News from Owls Class 

Owls celebrated the end of term with a fabulously festive Christmas party on           

Thursday afternoon! The children took full ownership of their celebrations, including 

table decorations, refreshments and entertainment. 

 

Awards: 

Most beautifully decorated table: Sophie CS, Maisy and Kenzie 

Most organised contributor: Alex 

Best range of activities: Delilah and Sara 

Best dressed: Lily and Grace 

Best homemade snacks: Oscar (I must get the recipe for those cookies, Mum and 

Dad!) 

 

Thank you to everyone for sending in amazing things so that everyone could get into 

the party spirit. Many thanks also for the generous Christmas presents - Mrs Thomp-

son and I are feeling very spoiled indeed! 

 

We have also been getting crafty at the top of the school: I'm sure you'll agree that 

our Christmas gonks stole the show at the Christmas Fayre, and we hope you'll love 

our handmade Christmas cards too.  

 

Have a wonderful Christmas break, everyone! :) 
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January 2024  

2/1 - INSET Day  

3/1 - Term 3 starts  

February 2024  

8/2—FGB Meeting  

March 2024 

9/2 - End of term 3  

19/2 - Term 4 starts  

7/3 - World Book Day  

25/3 - FGB Meeting 

28/3 - Easter Service/ End of term 4  

April 2024  

15/4 - Term 5 starts  

May 2024  

6/5 - Bank Holiday 

13/5—KS2 SATS  

21/5 - FGB Meeting  

24/5 - End of term 5  

27/5 - Bank Holiday  

June 2024  

3/6 - INSET Day  

4/6 - Term 6 starts  

24/6 - Sports Day  

4/6 - Term 6 starts  

July 2024 

22/7 - Leavers Service/ End of term 6  

23/7 - INSET day   

 



Healthy Habits is coming to a venue near you! 

  
  

 

  
If you would like support to eat well and get more active as a family, 

come and join us for a free, fun programme in the New Year! 
Interested?  Want to find out more? 

Visit our website now for further details: https://
www.eastsussexchildren.nhs.uk/healthy-habits/ 

Or give us a call on 0300 123 4062 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eastsussexchildren.nhs.uk%2Fhealthy-habits%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckim.bond1%40nhs.net%7C55e4de43f3c2426adb3008dbeb3b166f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638362411261377651%7CUnknown
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eastsussexchildren.nhs.uk%2Fhealthy-habits%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckim.bond1%40nhs.net%7C55e4de43f3c2426adb3008dbeb3b166f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638362411261377651%7CUnknown


 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


